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Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
27-2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 

EB-2019-0101: 2019 Federal Carbon Pricing Program Application 

Re: Reply of EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership 

Further to Procedural Order No. 1 dated May 1, 2019, EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership 
(“ENGLP”) submits the following brief reply to OEB Staff’s submissions of June 24, 2019.   

After ENGLP advised in its Interrogatory Responses1 that it would seek disposition of its 2019 
administrative costs as part of its annual Price Cap IR application (unless otherwise directed by the 
OEB), OEB Staff submitted that it:  

“expects [ENGLP] will file an annual Federal Carbon Pricing Program-
related application…[and] submits that [ENGLP] should dispose of the 2019 
balances (which would include GGEADA, FCCCVA, FCCFVA) as part of 
a future Federal Carbon Pricing Program-related application so that all 
FCCP-related costs and balances are reviewed in the same proceeding.”2 

ENGLP has no concerns with OEB Staff’s submissions and, as noted previously, will await the 
OEB’s directions regarding the disposition of 2019 costs, whether it be through the annual Price 
Cap IR application, a Federal Carbon Pricing Program-specific application, or such other 
application or process as the OEB directs.   

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

Yours very truly, 

 
 
Patrick G. Welsh 
 
c (email only): Susannah Robinson/Daniela O’Callaghan/Vince Cooney/Meheran Mehta, ENGLP  
  Richard King, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP  

                                                 
1  Interrogatory Response to OEB-Staff-3 (May 31, 2019) 

2  OEB Staff Submission at p. 5 (June 24, 2019). 


